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January 17, 2017
Dear Parents,

It is with great sadness that I inform you that Mrs. Brown’s classroom has lost a student today.  As parents and teachers, it can be difficult to know what to do to help our children grieve.

Student responses to death will vary.  Some students who were close to this student may feel particularly sad.  For others, this death may be a reminder of losses they have experienced in their own families.  
I often tell people there are 4 things we need to help us through the healing process.  I call them “the 4 Ts”.
1. TALK—Talking about what happened and our feelings helps us understand and put things in perspective.  It helps to express our feelings so they don’t stay bottled up inside us.

2. TOUCH—Touch is very healing.  Hugs, snuggles, and back rubs are all ways to communicate caring for one another.  Your child may need more of this type of touch right now.
3. TEARS—Crying actually helps us in 2 ways.  It expresses our feelings to keep them from building up inside us and it provides a physical release.  It is the body’s way of releasing brain chemicals like oxytocin, which helps in the healing process.  
4. TIME—As adults know, the passing of time helps us feel better.  Children don’t know this.  Understanding this gives them hope.

It was also explained to the students that this student had been ill for some time and he was not able to continue to fight this illness.  Your child may need to be reassured that he/she is healthy and that his/her body is able to heal if we become ill, as this may be a concern for some.

Funeral arrangements are pending.  Please keep his family in your thoughts and prayers.

Please feel free to contact me if I can help you or your child in any way.  Additional information on how to help is attached.
Sincerely,

Trudi Wolfe, MS, MSW
Home/School Advisor
